REPORT OF HEAD OF DEVELOPMENT MANAGEMENT

ON ENFORCEMENT MATTERS

EC11/062 -Fachongle Isaf, Cilgwyn

Following investigations by your Enforcement officer, a retrospective application (NP/10/555) was submitted to this Authority for the erection of a detached building to be used for storage and a workshop at Fachongle Isaf, Cilgwyn. 

The application however, was subsequently refused under delegated powers on 9th February 2011 as it was considered that it was detrimental to the special qualities of the National Park due to the submission of inaccurate and conflicting drawings.

The applicant has since indicated that they will be appealing the decision, however, at the time of writing this report no notification of this has been received from the Planning Inspectorate.  

The building currently remains on site and is unauthorised.

A Planning Contravention Notice has been served on the applicant regarding the unauthorised works. This Authority has also written to the applicant asking if there are any representations that they wish to put before members. Any response received will be reported to committee.

RECOMMENDATION

That the appropriate enforcement action be taken to remove the unauthorised works 
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